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Question on a traffic accident occurred outside Discovery Bay 

International School 

   

 

  Ms Amy YUNG notified this Council that she would raise the 

following question at the Islands District Council meeting to be held on 

24 April this year: 

 

“ In the afternoon of 17 March this year, a traffic 

accident occurred outside Discovery Bay International 

School (DBIS). The residents reported that a girl 

wearing the DBIS uniform was hit by a private car and 

sent to hospital with injuries. I am concerned about the 

safety of residents. As such, I would like to invite 

representatives of the Hong Kong Police Force (HKPF), 

Discovery Bay Services Management Limited 

(DBSML) and the Transport Department (TD) to attend 

the meeting to respond to the following questions: 

 

1. The cause of the traffic accident and the 

prevailing road conditions. 

2. Was the private car an outside vehicle, and 

whether it had entered Discovery Bay 

illegally? 

3. Who was the owner if the private car was not 

an outside vehicle? 

4. Would DBSML provide safety facilities such        

as zebra crossing or cautionary crossing in 

the school areas? 

5. What advice would TD and HKPF offer in 

relation to the traffic safety in the school 

areas of Discovery Bay? ” 
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